City of Sonora

Community Development Department
94 N. Washington Street

Sonora, CA 95370

(209) 532-3508

(209) 532-3511 fax

WWW.S0OI1101dCA.Ccoin

January 17, 2024

Caltrans, D10

Attn: Gurwinder Sekhon

Chief, Office of Project Management
1976 Dr. Martin Luther King Blvd.
Stockton, CA 95205

Subject: Washington-Stockton Corridor Improvement Project — Additional CE Fund Request

Fed ID 5010(006)

Dear Mr. Sekhon,

The City of Sonora is submitting this request for Construction Engineering (CE) funds to cover the additional
construction engineering services required to facilitate the additional construction work required to complete the
Washington-Stockton Transit project.

The additional construction work included:

1)

2)

9)

Backfilling an existing tunnel at the Sonra Inn with Control Low Strength Material. This existence of this
tunnel was unknown.

Installing additional drain lines at the south-east corner of Stockton Street and Washington Street to
accommodate an existing road drainage issue

Per Caltrans’s request, installing two new pedestrian buttons in the north-west and south-west corner of
the Stockton Street and Washington Street intersection in lieu of installing them on the traffic signal poles.

Relocating the Electrical Service Pedestal from the location shown on the project plans to the sidewalk
along Stockton Street and rerouting / relocating the existing electrical pull boxes and service.

Replacing the existing traffic loop on eastbound Stockton Street.
Installing a new irrigation system and future irrigation provisions throughout the limits of the project.

Installing additional storm drain pipeline to at the Sora Inn to accommodate existing drainage at the inn
location.

Reconstructing the driveway to the Fire Back building on Stockton Street to accommodate conforms from
the street improvements to existing conditions of the parking lot.

Reroute the existing 8” storm drain pipeline along Washington Street to accommodate the new signal pole,
replace the associated existing storm drain catch basins, and relocate the existing electrical box.

10) Excavate through hard rock from Station 17+90 to 18+20 (differing site conditions), remove existing clay

pipe and replace with 22 linear feet of HDPE, lower and existing 1" water pipeline to accommodate new
flatwork, over excavate unsuitable material from Station 189+40 to 20+65 (differing site conditions), and



remove upper portion of the concrete electrical duct to accommodate the construction of a new curb and
gutter at the Bank of America Building.

These listed additional construction work items extended the term of the project by 60 working days from a total of
100 working days to a total of 160 working days. Throughout the additional working days, full construction
management services were provided. As a result, an additional $125,00 in CE funds is needed and being
requested for this project.

The breakdown of the additional CE services is as follows:
1) UNICO Charges: $101,550.42 (See attached)

2) City of Sonora Costs:  $23.450.00
Total:  $125,000.00

Upon your review of this request, please feel free to contact me should you have any questions or need additional
information or documentation.

Sincerely,

Melissa Eads
City Administrator



